
THE PAVILLION 

 
In 1911 the town decided to build The Pavillion in Victoria Park where there used to 
be Tennis Courts.  At the same time they constructed a bridge over the creek, near the 
Pavillion.  This gave an auto drive completely around the park.  The Pavillion was the 
scene of many dances and get togethers over the years especially during World War II 
when dances were held every Wednesday night.  In 1981 for Souris’s Centennial, a 
weekend of nostalgic summer dances were held there.  In 1986 after exploring the 
possibility of moving this wooden structure to the Fairgrounds, it was decided instead 
that it would not structurally make the move and it had to be demolished.  The 
Pavillion was located on the hill on the east side of the present Swimming Pool. 


